
Village of Tolono Board of Trustees 
Regular Meeting 
August 4, 2020 

 
The Village of Tolono Board of Trustees (“Board”) met on August 4, 2020.  President Robert 
Murphy called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  Roll call found the following trustees present:  
Vicki Buffo, Ryan Perry, Jared Ping, Jared Robbins and Terrence Stuber.  Also present was 
Clerk Brandy Dalton and Police Chief Justin Levingston. 
 
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  Trustee Stuber gave the invocation. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Mrs. Harvey who lives at 707 East Larmon Street was present to complain about people 
driving too fast on Larmon Street and disobeying stop signs.  She also discussed how bad of 
condition Larmon Street is in. 
 
Cole with Campus Communications Group was present to discuss the planning to bring fiber 
optic internet service to Tolono provided by Pavlov Media. 
 
REPORTS 
Police Department:  
-Chief Levingston is still working on a speed study around town to justify lowering the speed 
limit. 
-A couple candidates were interviewed during Executive Session and will be voted on at the 
next meeting. 
 
Treasurer: 
Motion by Buffo, second by Robbins to approve the bills as presented.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; 
Perry, yes; Ping, yes; Robbins, yes; Stuber, yes.  Motion passed.  
 
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MINUTES 
Motion by Perry, second by Stuber to approve the minutes of the regular session meetings, 
held July 21, 2020.  Motion passed.  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Motion by Ping, second by Robbins to approve the expense up to $50,000 for an air curtain 
style burner for the Village Dump.  Roll call:  Buffo, yes; Perry, yes; Ping, yes; Robbins, yes; 
Stuber, yes.  Motion passed.  
 
 
Motion by Stuber, second by Buffo to enter into executive session at 7:02pm for the limited 
purpose of discussing the hiring, performance, compensation and/or employment of one or 
more Village employees 5ILCS 120/2(c)(1). 
 
The Board returned to open session at 8:17pm.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
The Board received a copy of the final draft of the Employee Policy Manual.  It will be voted on 
at the next meeting. 
 
 
 



MISCELLANEOUS 
The Board discussed saddle-style ATV’s running down the streets at excessive speeds, and 
they are illegal on the streets to begin with.  The Board will amend the ordinance to add fine 
amounts. 
 
The Board discussed coming up with a Vision Statement for the Village to put on the website. 
 
Motion by Buffo, second by Perry to adjourn the meeting at 8:30pm.  Motion passed.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Brandy Dalton, RMC, CMC 
Village Clerk 
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